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Legislative Briefing for Metro Green Line to LAX Study 

On Wednesday, August 17, 2011, we will host a legislative briefing on the Metro Green Line to LAX Study. The purpose of the briefing is to inform elected officials’ staff members that a study examining ways to connect the growing Metro Rail system to Los Angeles International Airport (LAX) has been initiated and to provide them with background information prior to the three upcoming community workshops being held as indicated below.  

The study area is focused on a four square mile area bounded by La Cienega Boulevard on the east, Manchester Avenue to the north, Imperial Highway to the south and the LAX airport terminals on the west. Initial alternatives under consideration include Light Rail Transit (LRT), Automated People Mover (APM) and Bus Rapid Transit (BRT). 

The legislative briefing will be held in the 3rd floor Union Station conference room at Metro Headquarters from 1:00 pm – 2:30 pm.

The community workshops will take place from 6:30 pm-8:30 pm at the following locations:

· Tuesday, 8/23/11 at Flight Path Learning Center, 6661 West Imperial Highway, Los Angeles, CA 90045

· Thursday, 8/25/11 at Metro Headquarters, Plaza Level Lobby, 1st Floor, One Gateway Plaza, Los Angeles, CA 90012

· Tuesday, 8/30/11 at Veterans’ Memorial Complex – Yanji-Iksan Room, 4117 Overland Avenue, Culver City, CA 90230

Additional project information can be accessed at metro.net/greenlinetolax. 

Media Tracks Transit TV, Metro Ridership

Today, The Daily News, Channel 34 and other media contacted Metro Media Relations following a press conference held by the nonprofit One Economy that plans to screen a dramatic web series on Transit TV on Metro buses starting next month. Los Americans will feature a multi-generational middle-income Mexican-American family living in Los Angeles. The English language series will be the first of its kind on transit buses, at least in Los Angeles County. Staff told reporters that this series will add to the rich complement of entertaining and informative programming on Transit TV. While we are not a sponsor of Los Americans, we do produce Metro destination videos, safety and other informative content for Transit TV. Our customer surveys show that the vast majority of riders appreciate this passenger amenity. 

The Daily News, Curbed LA and other reporters also contacted Media Relations about our July ridership data, which showed records were set on all the rail lines with the exception of the Metro Green Line, which recorded its second best ridership ever. Bus ridership was flat year over year but it has bounced back from the throes of the recession several years ago when it had dipped more than 10 percent as unemployment climbed. Staff said this is good news, however, while buses have automatic passenger counters, train cars do not. Rail ridership is based on a rolling monthly average that incorporates pass and ticket sale revenue as well as onboard passenger checks that may take schedule checkers several months to complete all time periods on all rail lines. So the July numbers may very well be reflecting the impact of high gas prices earlier this year.        



	

	








